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Letter of welcome from Paul Greenhalgh - Headteacher

| became Headteacher of Broad Oak Sports College in April 2018 and over the last 12 months | have overseen a necessary
period of considerable change. The school has always enjoyed a good reputation for being a caring and inclusive school,
and is highly regarded by its local community. To this long-standing emphasis on pupil care we have added a renewed
focus on high quality teaching and learning, with the aim of achieving excellent outcomes for all students.

We have made a big effort to raise the expectations of teachers of what is possible for our students. Every student is
challenged to achieve outcomes in line with the top 20% of students nationally who have the same starting points. It is
tough challenge to raise school performance but we are determined not to settle for mediocrity. We believe that all our
students deserve the very best that we can provide.

We have done a lot of work to review and adjust our curriculum and how it is assessed but we know that this needs to
continue and go further. Our in-house teaching and learning team are working hard to raise the quality of what is
happening at classroom level by inspiring and supporting colleagues and ensuring best practice is shared and embedded.
Considerable progress has been made.

An important part of this drive has involved changing the expectations and aspirations of students. We want them to
aim high in all things and to be confident that they can succeed. Our expectations around behaviour and attitude to
learning are rigorous and clearly communicated. We expect active engagement in the classroom and work hard so
students understand what this means in practice. Our teachers are committed to continually improving their practice
such that all our pupils are included in this.

The cumulative impact of all this work was recognised at our recent Ofsted Monitoring visit. Attainment and progress
indicators at Key Stage 4 are improving; student numbers are healthy across all year groups, attendance levels have
dramatically improved and exclusions are falling. After some significant restructuring we are as financially secure as
anyone can be at the present time. We are proud of what we have done so far, but we know we have plenty more to
do.

We are excited to be joining the Oak Learning Partnership as a sponsored Academy on 1% April 2019 and this
appointment forms a key element in the next phase of our transformation. If you feel excited by what we are doing here
at Broad Oak then we would like to hear more about you. We are keen to receive applications from extremely talented
senior leaders who aspire to Headship in the near future and believe we offer an opportunity to fast track this ambition.

Visits to the school prior to application are both welcomed and encouraged. Please contact Mrs Jane Holmes (PA to the
Headteacher) 0161 797 6543 or by e-mail j.holmes@broadoaksportscollege.co.uk to arrange an appointment.

| hope that when you have read the information enclosed that you will be encouraged to apply for the post. We look
forward to receiving your application.

Headteacher
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